
 
   Office of Water Resources, Michael A. Bilandic Building, 160 N. LaSalle St., S-703, Chicago, IL 60601 
 
 
February 2, 2021 
 
Daniel Burke 
Deputy Commissioner/Chief Engineer 
Chicago Department of Transportation 
30 N. LaSalle Street, Suite 400 
Chicago, IL 60602 
 
Dear Mr. Burke, 
 
Enclosed is Illinois Department of Natural Resources, Office of Water Resources (Department) 
Permit LM2021001 and Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA), November 5, 2019, 
Final Determination Letter authorizing the widening of the existing South Lake Shore Drive, 59th 
Street Inlet/Bridge to the 59th Street Lagoon, in Lake Michigan, in Chicago, IL 60637. 
 
The proposed work on the existing Hayes Drive Bridge can be considered maintenance of an 
existing structure and does not require an Illinois Department of Natural Resources, Office of 
Water Resources permit. 
 
If any changes in the location or plans of the work are found necessary, revised plans should be 
submitted promptly to the Department and IEPA so that approval is received prior to the 
beginning of the work. 
 
If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at 312 793-5947 or james.casey@illinois.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
James P. Casey, Chief 
Lake Michigan Management Section 
 
Enclosures: 
 
cc: Corps of Engineers (Colin Smalley), w/enclosures 
 IEPA (Francisco Herrera), w/enclosures 
 Civiltech Engineering (Thomas Liliensiek), w/enclosures 
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